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REPORT OF THE CHAIR’S COMMITTEE
2020 September 15
12:00 p.m. — 1:07 p.m.

MEMBERS ADMINISTRATION AND OTHERS
A. Morell (Chair) J. Bennett M. Fisher B. Williams
M. Ruddock B. Yeoman ' '

C. Rahman

The Chair's Committee met virtually using the TEAMS platform.

1. APPROVAL OF AGENDA
The agenda was approved by motion.

2. CONFLICTS OF INTEREST - none declared

3. REVIEW UPCOMING BOARD MEETING AGENDAS
The in-camera and public Board meetings agendas for 2020 September 22 were reviewed and
discussed.

4. PUBLIC INPUT REQUEST
Supervisor B. Williams reported on a public input application received noting the concerns were
addressed through Administration to the satisfaction of the requestor.

5. ONTARIO PUBLIC SCHOOL BOARDS’ ASSOCIATION MEMBERSHIP FEE
The invoice and related correspondence regarding the 2020-2021 OPSBA membership was received
(CC-1).

The following recommendation was moved and CARRIED:
That membership to the Ontario Public School Boards’ Association be renewed.

The membership to the Ontario Public School Boards’ Association will be paid in the amount of
$133,873.00 plus applicable taxes.

6. DIRECTOR’S PERFORMANCE REVIEW
Chair Morell referred to the Director of Education Performance Review policy and procedure. Through
discussion it was determined to forgo the formal process this year in light of the COVD-19 impacts on
the board and to engage the Ontario Education Services Corporation (OESC) to assist with the
approach to take this year.

Director Fisher offered to reach out through CODE to determine how other Boards are approaching
Director reviews in the current year.

It was agreed to confirm with the facilitator how they will engage Trustees in the process. Discussion
considered tools that may helpful in carrying out the process. It was noted OPSBA has been piloting a
Director’'s Performance Assessment template tool.

Chair Morell offered to find potential dates for OESC to facilitate a process with the Board.

Director Fisher advised an update on the implementation of the operation plan will be provided at the
2020 October 13 Special Meeting of the Board.

In response to a question, it was clarified the review process is confidential. It was suggested that once
the process has been carried out this year a review of the policy and procedure may be necessary.
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BOARD MEETING DEBRIEF AND ETIQUETTE (STANDING ITEM)
The committee debriefed the last number of Board meetings with a view of improving meetings.

The return to the Boardroom in a hybrid model including both onsite and virtual participation was
identified as positive.

The committee discussed areas for improvement and how best to move those improvements forward.

CHAIR’S COMMITTEE OUTSTANDING BUSINESS

A. Morell reported on the professional development activities that the Chair's Committee had
identified previously. She will follow up with Trustee Antone regarding the indigenous learning
opportunities identified and with the Ontario Education Services Corporation regarding Board self-
assessment and team building.

TRUSTEES’ PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT REQUESTS
None.

OTHER BUSINESS
Through discussion it was agreed to host a virtual meetings with local MPPs. A date in November was
suggested.

UPCOMING EVENTS/INITIATIVES
It was noted Orange Shirt day is on September 30.

DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING
The next meeting is scheduled for 2020 October 20, 12:00 p.m.

Discussion considered the timing of meetings noting not all members may be able to attend at noon.

ADJOURNMENT
The meeting adjourned at 1:07 p.m. by motion.

RECOMMENDATION:

That membership to the Ontario Public School Boards’ Association be renewed.

ARLENE MORELL
CHAIR
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Ontario Public School Boards' Association
439 University Avenue, 18th Floor

Toronto, ON M5G 1Y8

Tel: (416) 340-2540

Fax: {416) 340-7571

ASSOCIATION webmaster@opsba.arg
www.opsba.org
Leading Education's Edvocates
Invoice to: Thames Valley District School Board
P.O. Box 5888. Station B
1250 Dundas Street
London, Ontario
N6A 5L1
Invoice# 35-20/21 Date: September 01, 2020 HST #10780 0344 RT 0001
QTY DESCRIPTION AMOUNT
2020-2021 Membership Fee
September 01, 2020 to August 31, 2021
* Final Billing $133,873.00
Please make cheque payable to: Subtotal $133,873.00
Ontario Public School Boards' Association HST @ 13% $17,403.49
Terms of Payment : Due upon receipt Total $151,276.49

Copy 1 - Cuslomer Copy 2 - Accounting Copy 3 - File
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A Ontaric Public School Boards' Association Cathy Abraham

439 University Avenue, 1Bth Floor President
Toronto, ON M5G 1Y8
Tel: (416) 340-2540 W.R. (Rusty) Hick
ONTARIO PuBLIC Fax: (416) 340-7571 Executive Director
SCHOOL BOARDS’ webmaster@opsba.org
ASSOCIATION Wyew.0psba.org
Leading Education's Advocates
August 18, 2020
TO: Arlene Morell, Board Chair and Mark Fisher, Director of Education
CC: Jeff Pratt, Associate Director and Treasurer

THAMES VALLEY DSB

This past year has been a school year like no other, with the COVID-19 pandemic and school closures
starting in March, collective bargaining, and of course the opportunities and challenges of working with a
government that is now halfway through their mandate.

That's why we've increased our efforts to ensure our multi-year priorities continue to guide the work of
the Association as we advocate for outstanding programs, pedagogy and resources as well as a social and
educational environment that nurtures the values of universality, inclusion, human tights, respect and
kindness. Similar to other jurisdictions throughout the country and the worid, we have been and are
adjusting to a new normal that includes providing remote learning during the COVID-19 pandemic, While
this transition has been the focus of much of OPSBA’s recent work, it does not mean our advocacy has
stopped. For example, we recently convened our consultative working groups to meet and discuss
important factors and conditions that must be taken into account for a safe return to school. From that,
our best advice was relayed to the Ministry of Education in a public submission and we were encouraged
to see that most of our concerns were addressed in the government’s framework. We will continue to
work with our member boards to monitor implementation challenges and concerns and ensure these are
shared with the ministry.

As we plan for next year, we will be looking closely at our conferences and events, and seeking to bring in
appropriate speakers, have discussions, provide professional development and more to ensure we are
doing everything we can to fight all forms of racism. We must also examine our operational activities to
see what changes may be necessary, and whether there are additional policy or advocacy positions we
can take in support of the fight against racism. We want to find ways to increase the representation of
Black, Indigenous and People of Colour (BIPOC) running for Trustee or OPSBA positions, and look to
provide the ability for these critical voices to be heard more easily by our Board of Directors, Executive
Council and work teams. As an Association, we are also looking to enhance our professional development
in this area and to establish more community connections with marginalized groups. Please do not
hesitate to reach out to us with your ideas.

As a non-partisan organization, we have a 32-year history of building positive and mutually respectful
working relationships with politicians and staff from all parties represented in the Ontario Legislature.
These relationships allow us to successfully represent the voice of our members on the many issues that
affect our students and communities.
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Minister of Education Stephen Lecce attended our Public Education Symposium (PES) in January and aiso
addressed our Board of Directors in September 2019 and May 2020. Our second Advocacy Day at Queen's
Park in November brought more than 50 public school board trustees and student trustees to Toronto to
meet with MPPs and political staff, reinforcing OPSBA's advocacy position on key issues, such as the
importance of investment in public education, Indigenous Education, curriculum, mental health supports
and the value of democratic, locally elected trustees. The day began with a news conference that released
the results of polling and research done in partnership with Nanos Research. This type of work has been
reinforced by our Board of Directors, who directed the Association to plan more strategic government
relations and public affairs activities.

OPSBA represents over 1.3 million students, or nearly 70% of the entire K-12 student population, including
all 31 English public school boards as well as 10 school authorities. Collectively, this makes our
organization the number one stakeholder voice for education in Ontario. Your schoo! board is clearly a
very big part of who we are and what we do. We advocate for public education every day, and the
government knows that we have the weight of all of our members behind us.

Our experienced Labour Relations team successfully concluded and ratified central agreements with all
education bargaining units. We are fortunate to have strong staff with outstanding expertise and
credibility working to ensure student achievement and well-being are at forefront of all discussions and
decisions. School boards continue to work toward implementation with the support of OPSBA Labour
Relations staff.

While much of the advocacy work can been seen in our public submissions and meetings with key
stakehoiders, there is a great amount of day-to-day work that is done behind the scenes. OPSBA staff have
direct and constant access to both the bureaucracy and political staff in the government as well as in the
opposition parties. These relationships allow for conversations and the sharing of information to further
support our common priorities.

OPSBA continues to be represented on a number of key government working tables and our work has
resulted in a number of successful outcomes. Here are some additional highlights:

* Legislative Submissions and Government Consultations ~ OPSBA has engaged in a wide range of
advacacy work related to the provincial government’s legislative and regulatory agenda, including
submissions and letters regarding:

o QOntario’s Plan to Reopen Schools

2020-21 Education Funding

Bullying in schools and anti-bullying initiatives

Northern Ontario concerns

Education Development Charges

O 0 0 o0

* Mental Health and Well-Being — OPSBA continues in its role as a founding member of the Ontario
Coalition for Children and Youth Mental Health. OPSBA and the Coalition’s advocacy has led to
the maintenance of mental health investments in the public education system for 2020-21 and
beyond.

» Indigenous Education - OPSBA's Indigenous Trustees’ Council continues to support the
educational needs of Indigenous students, and to ensure all students are educated about the
history and culture of Indigenous peoples. OPSBA continues to be a leading advocate in education
in this area.
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* The Role of Trustee ~ OPSBA updated a series of resources to support trustees and school boards
for Local Government Week 2019. We also worked with OSTA-AECO to promote and award two
new scholarships for graduates - the Ontario Public Student Trustee Scholarship and the Public
Property Assessment Network Scholarship. In addition, as part of OESC, we have shared and
promoted the new and revised Trustee Professional Development Program, which now includes
a Certificate of Completion.

* French as a Second Language — OPSBA continues to lead a three-year Ontario Labour Market
Partnership project with the Ministry of Labour, Training and Skills Development entitled Meeting
Labour Market Needs for French as a Second Language Instruction in Ontario.

Our programs and services are highly cost effective. The financial benefits of membership far exceed not
only the membership fee itself, but the outcomes that could be achieved by boards acting individuaily.
Our collective voice is a strong one. Working with our partners at the OESC, our interventions on copyright
tariffs, natural gas rates and electricity rates have continued to create significant savings for all school
boards and cover membership fees many times over. When this is combined with the other benefits
created through our coordination and advocacy, the real value of board membership is clear.

Examples of 2019-20 savings realized for:

THAMES VALLEY DSB
Savings in Copyright Fees: $ 190,050 Savings in Energy Costs: $ 926,700

Please note: For the third year in a row, the OPSBA Board of Directors has approved a 0% increase for
total membership fees. We have therefare kept the total membership fee (31 school boards and 10 school
authorities combined) the same for four consecutive years. There may however be a slight change, up or
down, to your individual board membership fee based on the fee model which is composed of a base
amount and a percentage of your Board Administration and Governance Grant.

The 2020-21 OPSBA membership fee for your board is $ 133,873,

Thank you for your continued support as a member of OPSBA and for your dedication to public education.
You can learn more about the valuable services OPSBA offers your hoard by visiting www.opsba.org.

Sincerely,
Cathy Abraham W.R. (Rusty) Hick
President Executive Director

Attachment:  Invoice for the 2020-21 OPSBA membership fee
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